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A Newsletter by Myrtle Trace Residents for Myrtle Trace Residents      September 2023 

 BOARD BRIEFS 

 

 
 

BOARD ACTION TAKEN: 
  
 The Board and its committees regularly review our guidelines to ensure that they continue to serve 
the community and fulfill the intent and specifics of the Covenants.  At our last meeting, the Board approved 
a change to the policy regarding planting on the Common ground around the mailboxes.  We added 
“reflectors” to the policy so it now states that the reflectors on the mailbox posts must be visible.  We will be 
raising the reflectors to the crossbar on the posts to accommodate those who wish to plant at the base of the 
post.  As a reminder, the mailbox posts are standard, installed and maintained by Hardee Maintenance and 
are due to be painted in 2024. 
 
BOARD ACTION TO BE TAKEN: 
 
The Architectural Review Committee has made the following recommended changes to ARC guidelines: 
 
1.   Move to Paragraph 3 of Painting and Staining—Pg 4.  Any exterior pipe, dryer vent, irrigation control 
panel, etc., must match the color of the house.  Any items attached to the house must match the color of the 
house.  
 
2.  Windows—Phases I-VII—Pg. 5.  Vinyl windows may be used for replacement. The color must be coor-
dinated with the house and a sample of the window color must be approved by ARC prior to installation. 
Bronze color window frames continue to be an approved alternative to wood or vinyl frames. Clear plexi-
glass panels may be secured to existing window frames facing the golf course to prevent damage by golf 
balls.  
 
3. Roofing—Pg. 5  
 a.  Phase 1-VIII Pre-approved shingles: ELK/GAF Architectural- 25 yr. charcoal, Owns-Corning Ar-
chitectural- 30 yr. Charcoal black, Landmark Certainteed- Architectural 30 yr. Charcoal, IKO 40 yr. Archi-
tectural- Dual Black, Decra Metal Shingles- Charcoal, stone coated. 
 
 Townhomes in Phase 2 shall have Hickory, GAF Timberline Shingles only. 
 
Note: Other manufacturers may offer shingles of similar design and color. The homeowner must submit an 
appropriate sample for ARC review before approval. 
 
Plumbing or other vents protruding above the roof shall be painted black. 
 
Fully screened patio rooms may have fully screened roofs (bird cage). 
 
Newly constructed sunrooms and additions must be pitched, where possible, to allow for matching shingles. 
All flat roofs must be submitted for approval.   
 
New roofing for existing sun and screen rooms must be submitted for approval.             (continued on page 5) 
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News & Views 
 

Newsletter Coordinator 
Carol Blonowicz 

585-880-8925 
carol.blonowicz@gmail.com 
October Deadline—9/23/23 
October Delivery—9/30/23 

R O M E O’S 
 

September, 15, 2023 
7:45 am 

 
JOE’S DINER BY THE  

AIRPORT 
 

2895 Fred Nash Blvd. 
Myrtle Beach 

ACTIVITIES COMMITTEE 

 The Activities Committee met on Monday, August 14th, and 
the Myrtle Trace 40th Anniversary events were the main topic of dis-
cussion. The event planning is progressing well as we wrap up all the 
details and recruitment of volunteers.  Details of each event and reser-
vation forms are found in the News and Views. 
 Another agenda item was the replacement of Geralyn Hart-
man as the Vice-Chair of the Committee. Mary Besemer agreed to 
complete the remainder of the two-year term. We are grateful to Mary 
for volunteering and look forward to working with her. 
 
      Bob Smith 

TRACERS ON THE GO! 
 

September 27, 2023 
Time:  12:00 noon 

 
THE TRESTLE RESTAURANT 

 
308 North Main Street 

Conway 
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COMMUNITY DIRECTORY UPDATES—AS OF 8/20/23 
 
Additions: 
Bargar, Sandy  218 Wedgewood Lane 443-604-0645 
Bedford, David 212 Butternut Circle  551-486-2550 
Bedford, Linda 212 Butternut Circle  551-486-2550 
Casper, Irene  255 Candlewood Drive 
Casper, Angela 255 Candlewood Drive 719-289-0582 
Charron, Richard 119 Laurelwood Lane  401-226-6756 
Crolley, Edward, Jr. 106 Walnut Circle  954-812-8966 
Henry, Marcia  106 Walnut Circle  954-812-8966 
Monastra, Samuel 114 Juneberry Lane  610-348-8919 
O’Connor, Kim 218 Wedgewood Lane 410-925-2334 
Rosati, Tom  219 Beechwood Court 321-213-0176 
Rosati, Mary Ann 219 Beechwood Court 321-794-4927 
Smith, Randy  255 Candlewood Drive 719-334-6616 
Stolz, Helga  116 Cedar Ridge Lane 484-635-0448 
Stolz, Max  116 Cedar Ridge Lane 843-331-1277  
 
Changes/Corrections: 
Moore, Kathleen 609-703-6452  
Rudnicki,   rudni416@sccoast.net  
  David, Susan 
Rutter, Sandy  sanrut123@att.net 
Sterba, David  Dsterb52@gmail.com  412-279-8518 
     
E-mail: 
Bedford, David day.bedford@aol.com 
Bedford, Linda day.bedford@aol.com 
Casper, Angela angela111614@gmail.com 
Charron, Richard CharronRichard@yahoo.com 
Crolley, Edward, Jr. cazzie2@yahoo.com 
Henry, Marcia  cazzie2@yahoo.com 
Monastra, Samuel samuel.monastra@gmail.com 
O’Connor, Kim koconno@msn.com 
Rosati, Tom  t1rosati53@gmail.com 
Rosati, Mary Ann t1rosati53@gmail.com 
Stolz, Helga  maxstolz1@rcn.com 
Stolz, Max  maxstolz1@rcn.com 

NON-EMERGENCY POLICE 
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PROPERTY COMMITTEE 
 
ROADS: Residents, we need your eyes to let us know if you see any sinkholes in our roads or any roots 
coming out of the ground.  If you do, please report them to your Phase rep. 
 
WALKERS/BICYCLISTS:   Please walk facing traffic and bicyclists, please ride with traffic. 
 
THANK YOU:  Joe Bastian, our Phase 7 rep, has offered to cover Phase 6, as well.  Thank you, Joe. 
  
POOL: Our latest attendance was 1,500 people.   
 
PONDS: Our ponds are "retention ponds" (basins), artificial structures used for water runoff during heavy 
rains and/or storms.  During the summer, rains are welcomed as temperatures rise & water levels are 
low.  Concurrently, that’s when our ponds develop large amounts of algae.  Excess growth of algae may indi-
cate there are pollutants that have washed into the ponds, including other pathogens living in the algae.  For 
this reason, residents should avoid trying to remove debris from the ponds.  A few ways we all can help:   
 
 Do not discard grass clippings or yard waste in the ponds. 
 Do not feed fish, turtles or waterfowl. 
 Pick-up pet waste. 
 Try to avoid fertilizing. 
 
Please read: A Very Short Course on the Myrtle Trace Ponds for more information about our ponds 
 
AFTER HOURS VOLUNTEER:  We are looking to compile a list of people: electricians, plumbers, resi-
dents with chainsaws, etc., who may be called upon should there be an emergency in the evenings.  If you’d 
like to lend a hand, please call Tina Hurley at 843-347-3650.    
 
          Liz Maass 
 
 

 
A VERY SHORT COURSE ON THE MYRTLE TRACE PONDS  
 
 There are 15 ponds is Myrtle Trace. They vary in size and shape but have a common purpose – to 
carry storm water runoff away from our properties.  Most of our 15 ponds are connected through a system of 
underground pipes and transfer pumps.  Some are shared with the Burning Ridge Golf Course (Grebe, Wren 
and a small part of Oriole), but all are subject to science, County and State laws, and the whims of Mother 
Nature. 

 Our ponds are regularly treated for algae and plant growth.  It takes about 30 days for chemicals to do 
their job and kill plants and algae blooms which sink to the bottom and become nutrients for bottom feeders 
like carp and turtles.  Fish are an important part of pond management so we stock the ponds and practice 
catch and release. We contract with a local company, Total Lake Care, for service and advice.  Each regular 
visit generates a report to the Property Committee listing the details of their water treatment, their findings 
and their professional recommendations.  Every three years they conduct a bathometry study measuring the 
depth of the water relative to the level of silt. The next study is due in 2024. Our professional contractor also 
recommends special projects such as aerators to oxygenate the water and dredging to keep the outflow pipes 
clear so they can do the job of carrying off excessive rains and runoff to the County ditch. 

 We have three deep wells which we use in times of drought to pump water into the ponds using a sys-
tem of transfer pumps.  The wells are permitted and controlled by the State and our water use is limited and 
must be reported to the State annually. Pumping water into the ponds controls the growth of weeds which not 
only detract from the appearance of the ponds but impede their proper function and health. 

           continued on page 5 
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MYRTLE TRACE-MART  
 

GIVEAWAY - Free equipment:  wheelchair (used), walker, cane, grabber for reaching, shower chair, bed-
side commode (new).  Contact Amanda at 843-267-4511.  (7) 

BUY - Collector looking for electric trains and toys made between 1920’s and the year 2000.  Good condi-
tion important.  Call Ron at 843-234-1814.  (9) 

SELL - Artic hard cooler.  65 quart.  Tan color.  Like new.  ($289 on Amazon.)  Asking $150.00.  Call Steve 
at 252-503-9499.  (9) 

SELL - King Koil Luxury air mattress.  Queen size with built-in pump.  20” airbed height.  Durable, porta-
ble, waterproof.  Easy to get up from.  Like new, used minimally.  $100.00.  Call Steve at 252-503-9499.  (9) 

SELL - Jazzy Select Power Chair.  Weight capacity 300 lbs.  Range of 19 miles .  Has an Active Tracker 
suspension system.  Asking $1200.00.  Contact 843-504-5287.  (9) 

SELL - EZ Lite SX10 electric wheelchair.  Can be operated by occupant or from behind.  Original price 
$2,465.00.  1-1/2 years old.  Will sell for $1,230.00.  Call Bruce at 843-234-1236.  (9) 

SELL - A Fiat 500 with 70,000 miles.  Asking $6,500.00.  Call Robert at 860-982-2775.  (9) 

SELL - LG 19.4 Cu. Refrigerator/top freezer.  White.  Six months old.  Original cost $700.00.  Asking 
$400.00.  Contact Sylvia at 732-713-2059.  (9) 

SELL - 7” bench wet tile saw.  Asking $40.00.  Free baby crib with mattress.  Universal cutter cleaner—
new.  Asking $35.00.  Ladies 26” bike with basket.  Asking $25.00.  Barbie trike.  Asking. $15.00.  HP ink-
HP 57.  Asking $50.00.  Contact Dick at 843-347-2596.  (9) 

SELL - 40-gallon aquarium with stand and all the extras, plus 3 very large angel fish.  Make an offer.  You 
must move.  Contact Paula at 231-922-1625.   (8) 

SELL - Allied 160-piece mechanic’s toolset in a hard carry case.  #59070, new, never used.  Set includes 
wrenches, standard sockets, extension, adapter, screwdrivers, nose plier, utility knife, drill and bits.  $40.00.  
Call 843-347-5306.  (8) 

SELL - Five Nichols and Stone Early Colonial Windsor Chairs.  $175.00.  Black & Decker electric edger 
and trencher.  $75.00.  Contact Bob at 843-997-3128.    (8) 

SELL - Lena Liu artwork.  Set of three framed, limited edition prints.  Sizes:  one is 37” x 31” and two are 
27” x 27”.  $300.00 for the set.  Contact Rick at 703-507-3476.  (8)  

SELL - Framed picture of three (3) flowering plants (with technical names).  Frame is matted in dark green 
with gold borders.  Frame measures 24” wide and 29” long.  $20.00.  Contact Eunice at 843-347-0743.    (8) 

SELL - Lazy Boy recliner, cream color, cloth.  $60.00.   Contact Ann at 617-838-5930.  (8) 

SELL - 42” round, glass top table and two leather chairs.  $275.00.  Call Judy at 281-686-0394.     (7) 

SELL - Brand new SKIL Brushless, 40 volt, 14” Chain Saw.  Comes with SKIL 40 volt lithium battery 
(rechargeable in about 15 minutes) and 32 oz Pro-Select bar and chain oil.  Call Peter at 843-516-9803.   (7) 

REMINDER 
 

The Craft Fair will take place on  
November 4, 2023. 

Note the date! 

NEIGHBORHOOD WATCH 
 

With our warmer nights,  
please remember to close your  

garage doors! 
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BOARD BRIEFS—continued from page 1 
 
(Recommended changes to ARC Guidelines—continued) 
 
1.   Raised Decks—Pg. 6. Raised decks may be constructed of wood or composite deck material. Wood 
decks may be left to weather naturally or painted to match the color of the house. Railing and adjuncts must 
either be left to weather, painted to match the deck or be black aluminum or wrought iron. Composite deck 
material should be of the same or better quality than Trex which has been reviewed by ARC. This material 
shall be of a color that is compatible with the house. The homeowner shall produce warranty and quality in-
formation to ARC prior to construction. 
 
2.  Dog Runs—Pg. 6. Dog Runs are permitted providing they are not visible from the street, and providing 
that the space is kept to a minimum considering the number and size of the dogs. Fencing shall be of stand-
ard Myrtle Trace design painted to match the house or wrought iron or aluminum (black). An ARC repre-
sentative will do an on-site placement and size determination. 
 
3.   House numbers—Pg.6. House numbers attached to houses shall be of standard Myrtle Trace design. 
 
4.   Exterior lighting—Pg. 8. White lighting fixtures and globes are not allowed in Phases I-VII. Security and 
landscape lighting shall be located, angled and be of a limited wattage so it is not obtrusive to neighbors. Ad-
dition of external lighting requires ARC approval.  
 
5.   Add Middle Ridge Ave. to Community Perimeter Boundary Fencing—Pg. 10. 
 a)  Only the properties backing up to future developments and/or roads of the community, i.e. Burn-
ing Ridge Road. Highway 501, West Ridge, Myrtle Ridge Road and Middle Ridge Ave. will be considered 
on an individual basis and must have ARC approval. 
 
6.   Illegal Tree Removal—Pg. 12. Remove $250. Increase the fine amount to $500 for each tree removed. 
Also, replacement of the tree is required and a $150 planting fee is imposed if planted by the Association. 
 
7. Prohibited Items: Large External Antennas. 
 
 
 Having published these proposed changes in this issue of News and Views, the Board will entertain 
comments and vote at the September 20 meeting. 
          Nancy Seeds 

 

A VERY SHORT COURSE ON MYRTLE TRACE PONDS—continued from page 3  

 While this may sound like a plan, along comes Mother Nature and hot weather which causes occa-
sional algae blooms, growth of weeds and collections of natural debris carried by current and wind. While 
we do our best to “keep up appearances”, our main concern must always be making sure the ponds are able 
to do the job they were designed to do.  We have weathered a number of hurricanes in Myrtle Trace, one of 
which, hurricane Floyd, dropped over 20 inches of rain in our area in a short period of time.  Hurricane 
Floyd was considered a hundred-year storm, and while surrounding areas experienced extensive flooding, 
Myrtle Trace experienced very little damage.  So this time of year we keep the water levels lower so if we do 
experience unusual rainfall the ponds will be able to collect it and send it on its way without flood damage to 
surrounding properties.  But, of course, lower water levels can set the stage for the growth of vegetation. 

 Managing the ponds is a balancing act and we are fortunate to have Tom Gray and the Property Com-
mittee working with our professional contractor to keep our ponds alive and well.  While we never know 
what Mother Nature may throw our way, we have good management, planning and history on our side.   
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    40th Anniversary 
Resident Interviews-1983-2023  

 

Bruce Williams – 239 Candlewood Drive 
 

 Bruce is a native South Carolinian.  He received a working scholarship to Coker College where he 
met his future wife, Mary Francis.  After they married, he was called by the Navy and sent to Florida.  Bruce 
retired from the Navy as a Lieutenant Commander (LCDR) in 2005 after serving four years active duty and 
23 years in the reserves. 
 
 In planning for retirement, they had looked up and down the Eastern seacoast and decided Florida 
was too far from family.  They had friends that lived in Myrtle Trace and included it in their search.  They 
liked the closeness to the beach for walks and it felt like a secure, crime-free area.  Everyone in Myrtle Trace 
seemed very friendly and they liked the ambiance of the community.  They moved here from Pennsylvania in 
August of 2002.  Their house was the first of the last five to be built in Myrtle Trace. 
 
  A month or so after moving in, they both joined the Myrtle Trace Bowling League.  Bruce joined the 
Property Committee and was a member for approximately four years.  He was responsible for trees and 
lakes, which at that time were under the covenants of the Property Committee and not the ARC Committee.  
Mary Francis wanted to join the Activities Committee so Bruce joined as well and they enjoyed that for 
about eight to ten years.  Bruce said the Activities Committee is a great committee to be involved in.  Bruce 
and Mary Francis started a Dine Around Group and met a lot of people.  Bruce’s involvement with the Myr-
tle Trace website began sometime before 2009 and continues today.  He is currently the Assistant Webmaster 
and resident photographer for the site.  He has always been interested in computers and photography.  
 

Lyle Kershner – 108 Berry Tree Lane 
 

 Lyle and Sally moved here from Pennsylvania in May of 1984 and have lived in Myrtle Trace the 
longest!  Lyle was retired from the U.S. Navy.  He secured a job at a fabricated steel company in Myrtle 
Beach.  They looked up and down the beach for a new home and on the last day their agent brought them to 
Myrtle Trace which was just beginning to be developed.  At that time, there were about a dozen houses com-
pleted and only three houses occupied.  The outside of the townhouses were finished but not the interiors.  
Lyle and Sally were the fifth family to move into Myrtle Trace.  The golf course (Burning Ridge East) hadn’t 
been built yet so it was all forest behind their house.  Therefore, they were forgiven the $10,000.00 premium 
fee for being on a golf course!  Holes 1-18 on Burning Ridge West were complete. That is the portion that is 
no longer there due to neighboring construction of homes.  Lyle and Sally loved the house and the layout and 
it was reasonably priced.  The pool and cabana were here but the Clubhouse didn’t come until two years lat-
er.  A year after that, the maintenance building was constructed.  Lyle said the U.S. Air Force Band actually 
came and played for residents on the deck of our cabana on a 4th of July weekend before the Clubhouse was 
done.   
 
 Lyle said he still firmly believes the MTHOA is on a level above other HOAs in the area.  The first 
HOA meeting had to be held within one year of the first house built.  It was held by Glen Hall, the developer, 
in October of 1984 at a steakhouse in Conway.  Lyle was one of the first two residents to be elected as a Di-

rector-at-Large.  A few years later, Lyle became the Chairman of the Property Committee, which he held for 
about two years.  Lyle and Sally enjoyed the Myrtle Trace plays and other activities at the Clubhouse.  Sally 
was the first instructor for Myrtle Trace Water Aerobics!   



7 

    40th Anniversary 
1983 to 2023 

 If you are interested in learning more about Myrtle Trace’s growth and development, these subjects 

and more will be openly discussed on Sunday, October 1 at 2:00 pm and on Thursday, October 12 at 10:00 

am in the Clubhouse.   

 Seating is limited.  Reservations will be required and can be made by filling out the form in this issue 

of News and Views.  See flier on page 12. 

A Time To Reflect Continues. 

 
How fast were houses being built and sold in Myrtle Trace during its peak years? 

 
After the first six years of growth, how many U.S. states were represented by our residents? 

 
Myrtle Trace was Glen Hall’s first development in Burning Ridge, but not the last.  What were the 
others and where were they? 

 
Did Glen Hall own this land when he developed it? 

 
Why are the house designs in Lakeview different than those in Myrtle Trace? 

 
Where is the highest point in Myrtle Trace and how high above sea level is it?  Yes, we are on a 
slope.  How does our elevation compare to our neighbors? 

 
Lastly, how did the name “Myrtle Trace” come about? 
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Sergeant Major Michael Duke 

 
SGM Duke’s Army career spanned more than 26 years, the majority of his service as a Paratrooper with the 

82nd Airborne Division. He served multiple combat tours including Desert Storm, Desert Shield, Iraqi 

Freedom, and Iraqi Enduring Freedom, accumulating too many awards and decorations to mention here! 

 Some of his notable assignments were:  

• Sergeant of the Guard, at the Tomb of The Unknown Soldier, Arlington National Cemetery  

• Platoon Sergeant of the Army’s Presidential Escort Platoon, the Whitehouse 

Upon his retirement from the military: 

• Emergency Operations Manager, American Embassy, Baghdad, Iraq 

• Joint Special Operations, Dept. of the Army Civilian 

Come meet SGM Michael Duke on Thursday, September 21st  

at the Clubhouse at 10:00 am 

RSVP to: Jean Hohenberger – 843-349-8395 or jlhohenberger@gmail.com 

 

The South’s Grandest Christmas Show    

Alabama Theatre - Tuesday, December 12, 7:00 

p.m.  $40.00 per person 

Alabama Theatre's merriest Christmas Show on 
the Grand Strand will instill the true meaning of 
Christmas in your family with its combination of 
traditional classics and contemporary holiday 
favorites. This festive Holiday Show is a southern 
family tradition on the Grand Strand that invites 
people from all over this great country of ours to 
celebrate the holidays together. 

MYRTLE TRACE TRAVEL MEETING 

    SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 10, 2:00 P.M., @ CLUBHOUSE 

 

SIGN UP BY OCTOBER 15 AND MAKE CHECK TO: 

Myrtle Trace Activities 

Drop off:  134 Myrtle Trace Drive 

Name____________________________________ 

# Tickets__________________________________ 

Address__________________________________ 

Phone____________________________________ 

Email____________________________________ 
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 Saturday, September 23, 6:00 to 9:00 PM in the Clubhouse 

 
The Oktoberfest in Munich, Germany runs from September 16th to October 3rd. Here in Myrtle Trace we will enjoy the 
festival this one evening with beer, food and Gemultlicheit! Join us for the festivities! 

 

Admission is $15.00 per person and includes 

• Bavarian style dinner menu including Sauerbraten, Bratwurst, German Potato Salad, etc. 

• Munich and American beers, Riesling wine, soda, water and BYOB if you choose 

• Bavarian style desserts including Linzer tarts and Apple strudel. 

 

Besides our 50/50 drawing there will also be a DOOR PRIZE DRAWING 

 for a German beer stein! 

 

R.S.V.P. 

• Complete the form on the right 

• Insert into an envelope with the admission 

cash or check (payable to Myrtle Trace 

Activities) 

• Bring to the red lockbox at the front door 

of Bob & Cathy Smith at 134 Myrtle Trace 

Dr. by Friday, September 8th 

• Reservations for non-resident guests may 

be made between Sept. 8 to 11 

• Cancellation refunds may be requested no 

later than Saturday, Sept. 11th  

 

Smiths: (419) 308-0746          csmith@bgsu.edu 

OKTOBERFEST RESERVATION 

NAME_________________________ 

 

NUMBER OF PEOPLE___________ 

 

AMOUNT ENCLOSED $__________ 

Vielen Dank! 
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MYRTLE TRACE DINING OUT 

Tuesday, September 26, 2023 

5:00 PM 

                             

    
   

 

 

Please drop off in the  

White Dining Out Mailbox 

Near the front door 

 

   Reservation by Thursday, September 21st 

Join Your Friends & Neighbors 

 

 

Myrtle Trace Ladies Coffee 

Saturday, September 16, 2023 

10:00 AM 

Clubhouse 

Please bring a Dish to Share 

Coffee/Orange Juice to be provided 

Hosted by Sue Rudnicki and Arlene Buckley 

Remember to bring money for 50/50 

Abuelo’s Mexican 

Coastal Grand Mall 

740 Coastal Grand Circle 

Myrtle Beach SC 

Please drop this reservation off to 

Sue Rudnicki 

138 Myrtle Trace Dr 

843-347-5757 

Name: ________________________ 

Number of People:  __ X $2.00 = ____ 

Phone Number: __________________ 

Money will be refunded at restaurant. 
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Café Yesteryear 

 

 
Were you the very first to live in your house after it was built? 

If so, we would like to invite you to the Clubhouse  
to reminisce about all of the years you have called Myrtle Trace your home! 

 

Wednesday, October 4th – 10:00 am 
 

Bring your old photo albums, memorabilia and mostly your memories of the years gone by! 
Talk about old times, old friends, changes that you have seen both in and out of the community! 

Share stories over coffee and refreshments as part of the 40th Anniversary of Myrtle Trace. 
 

We will happily provide transportation to and from the Clubhouse. Just ask! 
 

To register, please call one of your hostesses by September 27th! 
 

Anne Kongvold - 347-534-7454 
 

Janet McGrady  - 843-347-7652 
 

Those were the days, my friend      

We thought they'd never end 

We'd sing and dance forever and a day 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

 
Bocce Ball Fall 2023 Sign Up 

        Meeting: Sept. 24th @ 12:00 PM 
                    @ Clubhouse to distribute schedules 

 
 
Drop off form by 9/15 to: 

Dan/Sue Cwiakala  

1210 Loblolly Lane 

Questions #570-236-2312 
 

Name: ________________________ 
 
Partner: _______________________ 
Need Partner _______ 
 
Phone # _______________________ 
 
e-mail _________________________ 
 
Fee:  $10.00        Cash Only 
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CHOWDER COOK-OFF 

 
Bring a crockpot of your favorite Chowder recipe – any variety. Or, just 

come and enjoy the entries, chowder down and be a CHOWDAH judge. 

The chowder judged first place will be recognized and have their recipe 

published in the Myrtle Trace News and Views! Entrants should bring their 

recipe to be shared. 

 

MONDAY, OCTOBER 9TH IN THE CLUBHOUSE AT 5:30 PM 

NO ADMISSION CHARGE 

RSVP so we can organize tables 

 

This event is one of the many events that are part of the MYRTLE TRACE 

40TH ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATION. Please come and consider making a 

chowder for our contest – OR JUST COME AND ENJOY AND EAT! 

 

Please fill out the RSVP on the right 

and bring it to the red lockbox at the 

front door of: 

 

Bob & Cathy Smith, 134 Myrtle 

Trace Drive 

 

No later than Sunday, October 1st 

 

NAME___________________________ 
 
NUMBER OF PEOPLE__________ 
 
Bringing chowder_________ 
 
Not bringing chowder______ 
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Do you have a vehicle that you like to show off to your friends? Vintage, classic or just plain 
cool? 

Get it out of the garage, shine it up and bring it to Pear Tree Circle on Saturday, October 21st 
1:00 to 4:00. The rain date is Sunday, October 22nd 1:00 to 4:00. 

Sign up SOON to participate in the Classic Wheels event as part of Myrtle Trace’s 40th 
Anniversary Celebration.  

 

Open the hood, shine up that cycle, decorate your golf cart! 

 

To register, drop this form off to Curtis Jacobites no later than September 30th at 176 
Glenwood Drive or call him at: (774) 291-9291.  

Yeah! I wanna show off my wheels! 

 
NAME____________________________________ 
 
PHONE NUMBER___________________________ 
 
Type of vehicle (car, cycle, golf cart, etc.) 
 
 

 
Number of vehicles __________________________ 
 
Are you available both days in case of rain on 21st? 
 
YES__________           NO__________ 
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Come listen, dance and party to the sounds of the same “Forever Doo-Wop”  
group. So get out your '60s groove, put on your Capezios and Brylcreem and  
enjoy.  Come out and dance the night away or sit, enjoy and tap your feet! 

 
WHEN:  Saturday, October 28th 6:00 to 9:00 pm at the Myrtle Trace Clubhouse. 

 
Snacks, soda, beer and water will be provided. BYOB if you so desire. 

 
There will be a 50/50 drawing so bring some cash. Also, prizes will be awarded  
for best costumes – first, second and third places. Come in costume or not,  
whichever you prefer. 

 
 

Admission is $15 per person to be paid with your reservation.  
Myrtle Trace residents must have their reservations made no later  
than Saturday, October 22nd. Outside guest reservations must be  
made between October 22nd and October 25th. We cannot do any  
refunds after October 22nd except for a serious emergency. 

 

 

NAMES _________________________ 
 

________________________________ 
 

________________________________ 
 

TOTAL NUMBER COMING __________ 
 

TIMES $15.00 = TOTAL ADMISSION 
 

 

ENCLOSED: $____________________ 

Fill out your RSVP reservation on the right. 
 

Place into an envelope with the total admission 
enclosed. Checks should be made payable to 
Myrtle Trace Activities. 
 

Drop off at the Rebocho residence at 136 
Myrtle Trace Drive.  Place in the basket by the 
front door. 
 

We think we will sell out quickly, so please 
reserve as soon as you can. Reservations will 
close on October 22nd. 
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